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PRESIDENT’S PEN 

Hello all,  

     Even though the 
warm weather days of 
summer are the most 
enjoyable time to spend 
riding, packing and 
mingling with friends; I 
try to spend a fair 
amount of time with my 
horses during winter’s, 
cold weather time.  
These winter days make 
it easier to educate your 
equine friends on the virtues of keeping a connection with us, the owners, 
the folks who pay for their upkeep.  This is a good time to work on catching 
them in a pasture.  We all have seen the independent attitude of an equine 
that turns his tail when he sees you carrying a halter.  They will become 
more comfortable, as soon as they learn that you will give them some grain 
or cake as a reward after allowing you to catch, halter and tying them up to a 
hitch rail.  At this time, I also give them a quick brushing to look them over 
and many times I walk around and pick up each foot, front first then back.   
As a signal to being caught I will whistle, and call and I even have a dinner 
bell that I ring when I want to catch, I repeat this when they are eating the 
cake, grain or hay.   This is a valuable lesson to teach, especially if you plan 
to spend time in the backcountry.  I always take some horse cake with me, 
so I can give them at least 3 or 4 pieces when we stop to camp.  Later If I 
picket or hobble them or if one or more gets loose.  I have a much easier 
time to catch a hobbled or lose one If we have done the homework.  In the 
high country there is no fence or corral to crowd them into and a hobbled 
horse is only caught if he wants to be, caught.  Following the habit, I have taught them, after they are caught, I 
reward them with cake again or at least the brushing.  The whistling is valuable so if they are out of sight, many 
times they will come to you.    

I hope to see you all at the next general meeting we have lots to visit about relating to the up-coming State 
convention in Hamilton March 20-22.  That should give us a kick start for the summer camp outs, packing, or any 
trail maintenance projects we choose.     

Take care, & happy trails, John Simmons      

Beartooth Back Country Horsemen 

Trail Tales 
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General Meeting ~ January 17th ~ Fishtail Community Center 

Potluck at 6:30, meeting at 7 p.m. 

 
2020 BBCH Dues – are Due! 

Individual: $35 Family: $45 

Business: $50, which includes your Business Card in the Newsletter 

Our Treasurer, John Jenkins, will gladly take your checks at the next General Meeting, or 
drop your check in the mail:  BBCH, PO Box 614, Absarokee, MT  59001 

 
 

Please send any 

submissions for the 

Newsletter to Robin Morris,  

junkerette@msn.com, by the 

5th of each month.  Thanks! 

 

 

 

mailto:junkerette@msn.com
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SUMMER 

Wilderness Policy and 

Packing 

JUNE 8 – JUNE 26, 2020 

3 CREDITS 

Make a difference with your next outdoor 
adventure and learn about Wilderness policy, 
horse and mule camping and packing in 
Montana's wild back country. This class mixes 
campus and barn lectures by Wilderness policy 
experts with hands-on back country skills. 
Students will write their own policy papers and 
work on back country trails. Enrollment is 
limited to 20 undergraduate students. All 
majors welcome.  

Wilderness Pack Trip 

JUNE 29 – JULY 3, 2020 

2 CREDITS 

Take this five-day pack trip through the Bob 
Marshall Wilderness and earn credits on 
horseback. On this professionally outfitted trip, 
students will meet with Forest Service rangers, 
build trail, apply leave-no-trace principles with 
stock all while discussing their policy ideas 
around the campfire at night. Enrollment is 
limited to 10 students and successful comple 
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 “A NARRATIVE ATLAS OF THE ABSAROKA-BEARTOOTH WILDERNESS”  

  

Voices from Yellowstone’s Capstone: A Narrative Atlas of the Absaroka-Beartooth Wilderness has 

arrived and is available for purchase. 

Editors Traute Parrie & Jesse Logan (both former Forest Service and Board members of the ABWF) 

have compiled and published a phenomenal new coffee table format book all about the Absaroka-

Beartooth Wilderness! And it is BEAUTIFUL! Consisting of over 30 essays by noted authors from around 

the region, this labor of love by the authors/editors is devoted to the history, the landscape, the people, the 

wildlife and plant-life, and the natural history of the A-B Wilderness, one of the true crown jewels of 

wilderness anywhere in the world. The words here are enhanced by incredible maps produced by Jesse 

and other contributors (hence the Atlas designation), and, of course, the incredible photography and 

compelling artwork from many local artists. There has never been a volume like this devoted to just the 

Absaroka-Beartooth Wilderness. 
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We are so proud of this work!  

Everyone who has contributed to the ‘Atlas’ as we call it for short, has done so as a benefit for the 

Absaroka-Beartooth Wilderness Foundation (ABWF). Proceeds from the Atlas’ sale ($45) go to the 

ABWF, a non-profit dedicated to the stewardship of this amazing wilderness! It is available for pre-order 

NOW! on the website. Everyone should find essays of interest in this work (338 pp. 9″ by 12″)! They will 

make great Holiday gifts! and help a good cause! 

Copies of the Atlas, can be pre-purchased online: https://shop.abwilderness.org/, or in-person at the 

ABW Office, 122 S. Hauser Ave., Red Lodge, MT 59068, (406) 425-1944 

 

Also…they are hiring! 

PROGRAMS DIRECTOR & TRAIL CREW LEADER 

The Absaroka-Beartooth Wilderness Foundation (ABWF) in Red Lodge, MT is seeking a seasonal, full-

time individual for the summer to lead ~10-12 trail projects (single-day and multi-day projects) per 

summer, working with untrained volunteers on trail-building and maintenance, weed-eradication, and 

backcountry rehabilitation projects in the Absaroka-Beartooth Wilderness. We employ a workforce that 

is composed largely of volunteers from all over the region & country who are willing to join us in doing 

physically strenuous trail-work. We are a close partner with the Custer Gallatin National Forest on all 

work that we do.  

The ABWF needs a capable outdoors person who will plan and organize the trips, help lead the trail 

work efforts and facilitate our volunteers’ experiences–providing leadership, and ensuring safety in a 

backcountry environment. Trip leadership is a must. We’re looking for someone with reasonable 

knowledge and experience in trail-work. Most important of all we’re looking for someone with great 

“people skills”; i.e. someone who is gregarious and willing to make the experience safe, fun, and 

fulfilling for the volunteer and who is passionate about Wilderness and capable of being ‘the face’ of 

wilderness volunteerism for the ABWF. 

The full job opening is available on their website: www.abwilderness.org 

 

  

  

https://shop.abwilderness.org/
http://www.abwilderness.org/
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BBCH BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

DECEMBER 5, 2019 

 

Meeting came to order at 7:14pm at Chepulis home. 

In attendance:  Randy Thomsen, Nancy Thomsen, John Chepulis, Bonnie Chepulis, John 

Jenkins, John Simmons and Cathy Reck 

Minutes were not read 

Treasurer’s Report:  Report in Minutes, Account Balance is $23.090.16, deposits $1025, 

debits $1640 

Discussion on the Montana License Plate Renewal, all paperwork is due in March.  

Treasurer is trying to make contact with the State.   

Discussion on Budget for 2020.  Motion by John Chepulis/Bonnie Chepulis to add $500 for 9 

Mile Pack Clinic and $500 more for Training/Education.  Budget for 2020 will not be 

balanced.  

An RPT Grant was recommended. 

 

Board Elections 

President:  by vote, John Simmons 

Vice President: by vote, Randy Thomsen 

Treasurer: by acclamation, John Jenkins 

Secretary:  by acclamation, Nancy Thomsen 

 

Review of By-Laws, shows no term limits 

Discussion of membership list privacy. 

 

Committee Chairperson volunteers- 

Activities- John Chepulis, with John Jenkins and Randy Thomsen 

Education- Bonnie Chepulis 

Youth/New Membership- Randy Thomsen 

Fun Rides- Cathy Reck, with Bonnie Chepulis 

Issues- John Simmons 

Newsletter- Robin Morris 

 

No motion was made or vote was taken in the Limiting of Chapter boundaries.  Instead John 

Simmons, future president, and John Chepulis, Activities chairperson, will use the 

boundaries that the Chapter voted on at the November meeting as “guidelines”. 

 

John Chepulis motioned to donate $300 to the Absarokee Ambulance for a power stretcher. 

John Simmons seconded, motion passed 
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Allie Wood asked for a letter of intent from the Board for her RPT Grant application to fund 

a trail crew.  The Board approved sending a letter of intent.  Randy Thomsen will write the 

letter. 

 

The Pryors Coalitions asks for sign on letter for the BLM travel plan.  John Chepulis 

motioned to send a letter sign on letter to the Pryors Coalition and a letter of comment to 

the BLM voicing our concerns.  John Simmons seconded, motion passed.  Randy Thomsen 

will write the letter. 

 

BCHMT- John Chelpulis and John Simmons will be attending the State Meeting in Missoula, 

December 7 

 

John Simmons brought to the attention of the Board that the BBCH was not mentioned in the 

ABWF Newsletter for our help with volunteer packing trips this summer.  Dave Kallenbach 

was contacted. Dave Kallenbach will be attending our banquet, he also apologized for the 

oversight. 

 

BBCH may be getting a donation from Facebook because of “Giving Tuesday”.  Information 

was given to Treasurer. 

 

Dues are Due-  Dues remain the same $35 for single membership, $45 for a family 

membership, $50 for a business membership. 

 

Christmas party-  Louise Jenkins with the Decorating committee will meet Sunday 

December 15 at 2pm at Fishtail Community Center to decorate for the Christmas party. 

 

John Chepulis motioned to allow Board meetings to be held by teleconference.  Cathy Reck 

seconded. Discussions about quorum, voting and by laws. Motioned passed 

 

Meeting adjourned 9:25  John Jenkins/Randy Thomsen 

 

Next Board Meeting January 2, 2020  7pm  Simmons home 

Chapter meeting December 16, 2019 6:30pm 
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BBCH GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 

DECEMBER 16, 2019 

 

Christmas Party 

 

Dave Kallenbach, from the Absaroka-Beartooth Wilderness Foundation, spoke and wanted 

to Thank BBCH for all our efforts to help them with their most ambitious year yet.  ABWF 

volunteers from all over were packed into the Wilderness by BBCH, Mr. Kallenbach said he 

asked a lot of BBCH, but BBCH got it done.  He presented BBCH with a copy of the ABWF 

new book, Voices of Yellowstone’s Capstone, a Narrative Atlas of the Absaroka-Beartooth 

Wilderness.   Randy Thomsen in return Thanked Dave Kallenbach and the ABWF for all the 

work their volunteers have done to keep trails opened and maintained. 

 

Incoming President, John Simmons presented Outgoing President Randy Thomsen with a 

gift, a silk scarf, from the BBCH. 

 

John Simmons then addressed the members.  He spoke about the history of the Chapter, 

his past experiences and his ideas for 2020. 

 

BCHMT state convention will be held in Hamiliton, hosted by the Bitterroot BCH. They will 

be raffling off 2 tickets to the 2020 NFR in Las Vegas + $600 cash for travel expenses, a 7 

day Pack Trip with Bob Marshal Wilderness Outfitters for 1 person, and a Stihl ez pull 

chainsaw with all protective equipment.  Board Members will be selling tickets.  

 

An Educational packet was handed out to the membership, that included Dan Aaland’s 

book, Train Your Horse for Backcountry Riding, and Mountain Manners, brochure from 

BCHMT. 

 

Thank you to Marilyn Simmons for cooking the prime rib. 

Thank you to Louise Jenkins and Nancy Schreiter for decorating the Community Center 

Thank you to Jessy Erickson for the End of Year slide show 

 

Christmas present exchange. 

 

January 2, Board Meeting at 7pm at Simmons home 

January 20, 2020 Fishtail Community Center, 6:30pm potluck  
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PDF QUADS  

FREE PRINTABLE USGS PDF TOPO! MAPS 

A QUICK AND EASY WAY TO DOWNLOAD AND PRINT ANY USGS 7.5 MINUTE TOPOGRAPHIC 

QUAD 

 

National Geographic is allowing everyone to easily download any USGS 7.5- minute topo map in the 

continental U.S. as a multi-page PDF that can be printed on letter size paper on any printer. These are 

the same topographic maps that were published by the U.S. Geological Survey for decades, with nice 

additional features from our much-loved, but discontinued TOPO! software product, including: 

• Page 1 is an index map showing each of the printable quarter-quad maps in their broader context 

• Pages 2-5 are the topo quarter-quads, sized and scaled to print on US-letter size paper 

• They've added hill shading to help visualize the topography 

To access the Quad maps, visit: www.natgeomaps.com/trail-maps/pdf-quads 

I personally tried this out – and it delivers! 

 

  

http://www.natgeomaps.com/trail-maps/pdf-quads
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Thank you to these local businesses for their continued support! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TIRES,                  

BRAKES, 

AND MORE 

 

 

John Chepulis 

Bozeman, MT 59715 

 Mile West of 4 Corners      &       715 E Mendenhall St 
(406)586-0488                                 (406) 556-0488 

https://www.google.com/search?q=tire+world%2C+bozeman%2C+mt&ie=utf-8&oe=utf-8&client=firefox-b-1

